M I N U T E S
IYNF Presidium meeting
5th June 2017
22:30 – 00:30 (6th  June) CET
Approved ?th June 2017

Present: Ana Teresa Santos, Ondřej Bradáč, Sabine Baumgarten, Thomas Gits, Tilo Podstatny-Scharf 
Absent: -

	Points to be discussed/decided:
	Conclusions/Decisions

	1. Approval of SG
	Ondřej Bradáč approved as the new Secretary General (in trial period until September) by 4 votes out of 4.

	2. SG update on the current state of affairs at secretariat
	Ondřej makes an oral report describing the most important things that have happened since he is cooperating with IYNF:
- Staff retreat from 29th to 31st May focused teambuilding, possibilities for cooperation and office culture.
- Handover plans and getting acquainted with physical files and folders in the office.
- The secretariat is very focused on organisational matters of the upcoming international activity “Get on Board” in Hungary 19th to 24th June, particularly due to change of venue because of cancelation from their side.

	3. Legal representation procedures - SG
	Ondrej will have Sarka’s support deal with the appointment decree for the Municipal Court.
Required documents will be prepared to add Ondrej as legal representative for funder institutions – EACEA and CoE.

	4. Online communication procedures (outbound)
	Decision to create SG and FOC @iynf.org e-mails that serve for all outbound communication and will be communicated to funders and stakeholders. From there the info can be forwarded to personal @iynf.org e-mails according to responsibilities.

	5. SG handover questions and answers

	Next week Wednesday (12th Oct) at 3PM - Sabine will be in Brussels participating. We gave her ideas on how to contribute and what attitude to display. The aim should be to show confidence and expertise.

	6. Proposal about the resignation of Sabine Baumgarten as Presidium member and future temporary involvement as Finance and Office Coordinator (FOC) 
	Sabine has written an e-mail to the presidium and secretariat on the 5th of June with the following proposal:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Resign from her position as presidium member and take over the FOC position temporarily, to help solve most urgent issues related to finances that result from the lack of FOC as of March 2017 (despite 2 attempts from the presidium to recruit an employer since then).
Sabine proposed to take over the position until the end of August and meanwhile another recruitment process would take course, this time also with the support of the SG, and she would manage the handover process with the future FOC.
Proposal approved by 4/4
Next step is to prepare Sabine’s resignation 

	7. Council
	Thomas will prepare the welcome letter for MO’s and forward it to Henrique that will send out the prepared documents.
Ondrej will articulate with the secretariat and the presidium for the following necessary steps to organise the Council.

	8. AOB (Any other Business)
	
-

	9. Next meeting date
	To be scheduled through doodle, between 26th and 3th June (the week after the international activity in Hungary)






